
Undergraduate Board of Governors’ Representative Report 

Meeting of February 10th 

Greetings Council, 

The last Board of Governors meeting was held February 10th.   

In this meeting the board rescinded the previous Church /Minos motion that established a consultation 

process on MNIF and approved a new motion that limits the consultation process to a committee level 

versus a student referendum. To my understanding, this was due to the feeling that a response from a 

student referendum tied the board’s hands and that, ultimately, the board should be the only voting body 

for fees.  During this vote, student’s came to show their support against the issue. I would like to thank all 

students who showed up to the meeting and demonstrated a caring interest for their post-secondary 

education. There have been recent articles from the Gateway explaining the effects of this vote and I 

encourage students that have interest in this issue to read those articles. 

Of note, at the last meeting we also voted in favour for a new master’s program in coaching (MCoach) 

that will be offered by the Faculty of Physical Education and Recreation. Also, the PAW Centre saw the 

advancement of its project with the approval of the expenditure authorization request and its borrowing 

resolution. 

Furthermore, for those running in the elections, I would like to wish you all the best with your campaigns. 

The next meeting of the Board of Governors will the held March 16th in Council Chambers. 

 

-Raphael Lepage Fortin 

 


